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Jindera helps celebrate Grandparents Day  

What a wonderful turn out for Grandparents 

Day Playgroup at Jindera Hub in October. 
 

The children were so excited to share the morning 

with their grandparents and special people. It was 
lovely to watch the beautiful interactions and see the 

children play, create, spend time together with those 

special people in their lives, and take a photo to cap-
ture the memory.  
 

Thank you to our wonderful Grandparents and spe-

cial people for coming, we hope you realise the very 

important role you play in the lives of our children, 
families, educators and keeping our communities 

healthy.  

We also celebrated Children’s Week, and 
National Health Education Week.  

We know children’s health starts with 

healthy communities, communities that sup-

port families and offer safe places for children 
to play and socialise.  

More information to enrol your child in our service can be found at 
mail@ghchildren.com.au or call Greater Hume Children Services on: 

60263877.  

mailto:mail@ghchildren.com.au
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
2019  

 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 

through caring and personal relationships.  
 

13 November  Ovens & Pumpkins:  
  M/tea 10am St Monday Cafe, 26 High St, Yackandandah.  
   11am talk at Australian Pumpkin Seed Company, 5061 Great Alpine Rd, Ovens.  
 Lunch 1pm Delizie Cafe and Deli, 72 Myrtle St, Myrtleford. 
 Depart St Paul’s 9am.  
 Contact: Vickie Priscina 0428 406060.  
 
 

15 to17 November Albury Chamber Music Festival. St Matthews Church, Adamshurst.  
 

18 November Diocesan MU/Caritas Coffee Morning/AGM – 10.00am Wangaratta. 
 Take Banner.  
 

1 December Christmas Party:   
 6pm, Hovell Tree Inn. (Hovell Bar & Grill).  
 Contact: Vickie Priscina 0428 406060, or Jane Barlow 0438 262480.  
 
 

  Leader:   Jane Barlow 0438 262480   Assistant Leader: Roz Phillipson 0417 457122  
  Secretary:  Annette Brown 0456 370257   Treasurer:    Bev Blair 60 262431  
 

Friendship in Action  

 

 

 

 

OFFICE HOURS 
 

MON – 10am to 3.30pm – Community Development Officer 

TUES – 10am to 3.30pm – Community Development Officer 

WED – 10am to 3.30pm – Community Development Officer 

THU – May open depending on volunteer availability 

FRI – May open depending on volunteer availability 

Closed Saturday and Sunday 
 

OFFICE IS CLOSED EACH DAY BETWEEN 1.00-1.45 PM 
 

We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause but 

remain able to assist you if you wish to PHONE 

6026 3001, 0411 282320 or 0435 957931 and Leave a Message 
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Jindera Hits the Road with the  
JINDERA WALKABOUT(TM)  

WELLNESS PROGRAM 
Please note change of time  

Join this fun, easy, motivational exercise program  

that is cost effective and works. 
 

For those wanting a total body workout they 

can add walking poles to their walk (available 
on loan at each walk or bring your own).  

 

Walking poles reduce stress on joints, provide  
extra balance, burn up to 40% more calories 

and use 90% of  total body muscle. 
 

 This 30 minute walking program may be 

just right for you as it suits all levels of  fitness 
(walk at your own pace). 

Sessions are:  8am, Fridays 

Starting:  1st November 2019  

Meet outside The Hub, 83 Urana Street, Jindera. 
 

Contact Rural Care Link for further details: 

Phone: 02 6026 3001 Mob: 0475594073    

Email: communitydevelopment@ruralcarelink.org.au  

The Hub, 83 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

Do you have an interest in the work of   

Rural Care Link in the Greater Hume Community. 
 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN JOINING  

OUR MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE? 
 

 We meet once a month at the Jindera Hub. 

 We are a Committee of eight whose function is to work with our Volunteers in the Opportunity Shop which is 

our major source of funds. 

 We employ a Community Development Officer who organises a variety of workshops and community activities  

 We provide support and referrals to community members in need 

 We publish the Jindera News and manage the annual Jindera Garage Sale. 
 

Our Annual General Meeting is scheduled to be held in March, 2020.  
 

If you are interested in possibly joining us, please contact our Chairman, Peter Knight (0435 957931), 
Deputy Chairman, Colleen Lord (0429 960616) or Secretary, Denise Knight (0411 282320)  

and we can provide any information you might need. 

mailto:communitydevelopment@ruralcarelink.org.au
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IS LOOKING FOR A NEW EDITOR  
The current editor/coordinator will be stepping down in March 2020.  

This is a great opportunity for someone who has the Jindera community at heart and wants to  

further community spirit by informing people about what’s happening in their neighbourhood. 
 

Ideally you would have or be able to attain the following:  

• familiar with Microsoft Publisher or similar software & the production of multi-page newsletters 

• oversee the monthly production of the Jindera News 
• liaise with local clubs and community groups regarding news items 

• liaise with customers by helping with and quoting for advertising space 

• assist in sourcing and editing local stories for inclusion 

• make decisions regarding the inclusion of ads, news items and photos for publication 
• work with the assistant editor/compiler 

• produce a monthly billing sheet for the Rural Care Link Treasurer 
 

The Jindera News is published at the end of each month and the final production is printed by a local printer. 
There are 11 editions each year as there is no January edition. 
 

This role of editor/coordinator works under the auspices of Rural Care Link and requires you to be a mem-

ber of the Rural Care Link management committee. This is effectively an autonomous role presenting a mul-
ti-page local newsletter with the need to make independent decisions regarding published content. 
 

If you have been wanting to get involved in the community and this style of community service is something you 

feel you could do, please contact the editor to discuss the role, at:   jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au  

The monthly Red Cross meeting was held on Tues-
day, 1st October 2019 at 1.30pm.   
 

Numerous item of interest were discussed including 

the final arrangements for Blumes Fashion Sales.  
Blumes Fashion Sale was held on Monday, October 
28th at the Lutheran Church Hall, Jindera. During the 

morning Blumes displayed their latest Summer Fash-
ions followed by a light luncheon and the fun of the 
lucky door prizes. 
 

Initiations were received from other branches to Red 
Cross events. 
 

 Due to the Melbourne Cup being held on our  
November meeting day the meeting will be held at 
10am at the School of Arts hall.  

$11.5 million in donations have 

helped Aussie farmers  

the NSW Red Cross office recently reported. 
 

All funds raised for our Help Aussie Farmers Appeal 
have now been distributed to farmers and their fami-
lies in drought-affected parts of Australia. 
 

A total of 7,452 grants of up to $3,000 were distribut-

ed and they have helped farming families relieve fi-
nancial stress caused by the drought. 
 

Families used these grants to pay for essentials such 

as household bills and rates, to cover school fees and 
vehicle costs and to pay for groceries. 
 

Grants were provided through our distribution part-
ners: the Country Women’s Association (NSW, Qld 

and SA), Rural Business Support (SA) and Rural 
Financial Counselling Service (Vic). 
 

In the last 12 months we responded to 48 emer-
gencies, from drought to bushfires and house fires, 
floods, cyclones and acts of violence. 

Jindera Red Cross 

Rob, a farmer in NSW who’s been struggling to keep his 

livestock healthy during the drought.   

http://membership.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jrdiyhiy-kdkuldkiw-o/


 

November 2019—edition 261                                                                                                     Page  6 

 

 
 
 

New Wellness Program Supporting  

People Recovering From Cancer 
 

With the support of  Dr Bailey Lang, (Osteopath and Exercise Physiologist, from Sports & 

Spinal, Albury), Sophie Rohde, (Exercise Physiologist, from Kinetic Medicine), and Colleen 

Wilson-Lord OAM, Rural Care Link Inc will have exercise classes for cancer survivors twice 

a week at the Hub in Jindera. 
 

These classes will be especially designed to assist with recovery and support wellbeing during 

and after treatment. The exercises will allow the body to start to repair and re-build the im-

mune system. The exercise programs will be designed for each individual person attending the 

class based on muscle strength, mobility, and flexibility.  
 

Depending on the type of cancer you have or had, the team can create an individualised 

program to assist your body into recovery.  Everyone must have an assessment before 

commencing, so bookings need to be made to see one of the Exercise Physiologists. 
 

There are only 12 places, so don’t delay. 
 

Classes will be on a Tuesday & Friday, commencing 

Tues 12 and Fri 15 November 2019 for 10 weeks.  
 

To book in for an assessment, ring Rural Care Link on (02) 6026 3001, Mob: 0475594073, 

drop in to the Jindera Hub, 83 Urana St, Jindera, or email 
communitydevelopment@ruralcarelink.org.au  

Jindera CWA News 
 

NOVEMBER 2019.  
 A big surprise for Virginia Morey when Group Pres-
ident, Genevieve Knobel presented her with CWA Life 
Membership.  Virginia has been a long time active 
member of CWA and held many positions in that time, 
to top it all Virginia will be celebrating her 90th birthday 

in November. Congratulations Virginia. 
 

 Jindera Branch held their Annual General Meeting 
on 2nd October.  New Committe Office Bearers are:- 
President (Bev Blair), Secretary (Olivia Hanel), Treasur-
er (Heather Collis), International (Helen Palmer), Pub-
licity (Helen Glachan), Cultural (Margaret McMaster), 
Handicraft (Virginia Morey), Land Cookery (Narell 
Tassell), Flowers/Gardening (Mary Fielder).  
 

 Seven Jindera members attended the Murray Group 
AGM held at Corowa on 17th October.  The new Mur-
ray Group President is Lyn Buck (Member of Albury 

Evening Branch).  Jindera was awarded the “Rita 

Ross Trophy” for the most active branch and Mary 

Fielder won the “Jelbart Trophy” for her lovely flow-

er arrangement. 

The 6th November meeting will decide our Christmas 
breakup.   New members are welcome. 
 

Yours in CWA Friendship, 
Bev. Blair. 

Publicity Officer. 

Presentation of Life Membership to Virginia Morey.   
L - R Margaret McMaster, Virginia Morey, Genevieve Knobel.  

mailto:communitydevelopment@ruralcarelink.org.au
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This month, as Spring has erupted after our 

cold September, the museum members have been 

busy with the grounds and garden. A fabulous 
group of folk added to the paving at the back of the 

shop, extending this area to at least twice the size it 

was. This area always failed to grow grass and was 

dusty in summer or muddy in winter, so this is a 
great addition. Thank-you to Kevin Albert who as-

sisted and supervised, as he did with the 150th anni-

versary paving. Thank-you also to those folk who 
were encouraged to assist even though they are not 

members of the museum; thank-you to those mem-

bers who also encouraged them and assisted them-

selves. 

The Spring High Tea that was 

held on Sunday 20th October was 

another great success, with many 
great comments and much appre-

ciation for a lovely day. The day 

was well supported with 90 guests 

attending. It is difficult to know if the weather will 
allow us to have guests in the garden, but the wind 

slowed and the day ended up being quite lovely, 

allowing guests to sit and enjoy the garden atmos-
phere. A fabulous spread was again provided by the 

catering ladies and friends of the museum. Thank-

you to all who assisted in anyway to make the day 

such a great success. 

The museum members are looking to add a 

working steam engine shed to the display area and 

design work and placement ideas are underway. 
Some changes will need to be made around the ma-

chinery area to accommodate the new structure 

and a whole of site plan for the area will need to be 

developed. This was a recommendation of the stra-
tegic planning process that was undertaken in Au-

gust and it is hoped we will be able to get this un-

derway in the near future. Fundraising is underway 
and donations for this project are always welcome. 

A new brochure for the museum will be availa-

ble by the start of November and we will place this 

at various locations within the township to encour-
age our local residents to visit. Coming up to the 

Christmas and holiday season many locals will 

have visiting family and friends and the museum is 
an ideal local highlight to show to visitors. This can 

be incorporated with the Jindera Heritage Walk 

which provides information on many of the local 

businesses and locations within the township over 
100 years ago. The heritage of the town is some-

thing as residents we can all be very proud of. 

On Sunday 3rd November the museum will 

host the Murray Valley Sanctuary Refugee Group 
major fund raiser for the year. This group help to 

provide airfares for those who are seeking to relo-

cate to this area. The day will be full of wonderful 
events for family and friends; African dancing and 

singing, local band Whiteline, children’s games and 

activities, food will be available for sale and the bar 

will operate from 12 noon to 4 pm. No BYO alco-
hol is permitted. Come and celebrate the Sanctu-

ary’s 15th birthday with us; all proceeds from the 

day will go to this worthy cause. Tickets can be 
purchased prior through Trybooking. 

The museum will again host their Twilight 

Tours in late November. On Friday 29th and Satur-

day 30th November small groups of 10-12 will be 
taken to various locations around the museum and 

be provided with some story or entertainment of 

the pioneer era. Tours will be run at 30 minute in-
tervals commencing at 7 pm each evening. Booking 

for these can be done on line via Trybooking. 

Our Christmas Wreath making workshop will 

again be held on Sunday 15th Decem-
ber. This is a great activity for both 

adults and children, but numbers are 

strictly limited. It is an ideal oppor-
tunity to make a unique gift or to pro-

duce a beautiful Christmas wreath to 

adorn your home. Refreshments will 

be served at the end of the workshop. Booking 
again is available on line via Try Booking. Details 

can also be found on our Facebook page or via our 

website. 

 

This past week we have received the sad news 

that another of our direct descendants of PC Wag-

ner and a life member of the museum, has passed 

away. Barry Funk was brother to Sheila Klein and 

the son of Ted and Edna Funk who were founding 

members of the museum, Edna was grand-daughter 

to PC Wagner.  

Barry’s funeral was held in Jindera on the 24th 

October. Our sincere sympathy is extended to his 

wife Gayle, also a life member of the museum, 

their family and Barry’s extended family within our 

community.  
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Would you like to  

submit a story or article? 
 

You are invited to  

send in stories, photos  

or news items.  
 

Jindera News would welcome any 

local news of interest 

to the Jindera community  

to be considered 

for publication. 
 

Please email to  
The Editor, Jindera News at  

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

or post to  
Rural Care Link,  

83 Urana Street, Jindera 2642 
 

NOTE: Your submission may be edited prior to publica-
tion. A correct email and telephone number must be 
entered for verification purposes. The editorial team re-
serves the right to publish or not publish all articles sub-

mitted. 

An Invitation 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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 COUNCIL NEWS OCTOBER 2019 
Highlights from meeting held on 23 October at Culcairn.  

In response to a Notice of Motion submitted by Cr 
Lea Parker, Council resolved to form a committee to 
look at the formation of a promotional group for the 

benefit of the Greater Hume Council area.   

Council received a presentation from Brad Brohun 
of Crowe regarding the audit of the 2018/2019 Finan-

cial Statements.   

Council authorised the General Manager to provide 
owners consent to make the development application 
for the Culcairn Solar Farm which involves laying of a 
cable in Cummings Road and unmade Council dedi-

cated roads. 

Council will place on public exhibition the draft Lo-
cal Strategic Planning Statement which is a document 

that sets the framework for Greater Hume Council’s 
economic, social and environmental land use needs 
over the next 20 years.  The Greater Hume LSPS is a 
succinct and easy to understand document that permits 
Greater Hume community members to contribute and 
understand the future direction of land use in their ar-
ea.  It identifies nine planning priorities and explains 
how each of these are to be delivered, monitored and 

reported upon.   

Amendments to the Environmental Planning and 
Assessment Act 1979 introduced a requirement that 
Council prepare a Community Participation Plan 
(CPP) which will explain how a planning authority 
such as Greater Hume Council will engage with the 
community across their planning functions.  Council 
resolved to exhibit the Plan for a minimum period of 

28 days.   

Interested community members can view the above 
mentioned planning documents on Council’s website 

or view copies at Council offices.  

Subject to the concurrence of Department of Plan-
ning, Infrastructure and Environment, Council will 
approve a dwelling entitlement on land on Walla Wal-
la Jindera Road, Walla Walla subject to 28 conditions 
of approval.  Council’s resolution follows an earlier 
Notice of Motion by Cr Knight and subsequent Coun-
cil report and resolution in relation to the legitimacy of 
the request to remove restrictions imposed by the for-
mer Hume Shire under 88B of the Conveyancing Act 
1919 which prevented the erection of a dwelling on the 

subject land.  

Council agreed to refund $793 to the Holbrook Ear-
ly Learning Centre for DA and construction certificate 

fees for the covered walkway and pergola. 

Council resolved to not accede to the request to 
make a financial contribution towards the traffic man-
agement costs for the 2020 Holbrook Triathlon, on the 
basis that it would create a precedent for other events 

held across the shire. 

Council resolved to continue the current drought 
relief package to residents until 30 June 2020. Those 
residents whose residence are not able to be connected 
to reticulated water supply will be eligible to access 
Council operated standpipes at Jindera, Burrumbut-
tock, Brocklesby, Gerogery and Culcairn.  Eligible resi-
dents can obtain an electronic key with potable water 
supplied to them at the reduced rate of $1.70/kl.  Also 
contractors delivering potable water to residents of 
Council will be charged $1.70/kl for water delivered 
for domestic use.  Information is available on Council’s 

website or contact Council.  

Council will call for expressions of interest to lease a 
20ha parcel of Council for the purpose of grazing in 
Baird Street, Culcairn for a minimum period of 24 
months commencing 1 February 2020. This will adver-

tised in the near future.  

Council received a report on the progress of the 
Henty Rail Crossing Project, a $7.2M project funded 
by Australian and NSW governments and Council.   
Due to the size of the project, GHD Pty Ltd has been 

appointed to manage the project on behalf of Council.  
At this stage, Council is aiming to complete the project 
by December 2020, subject to the timing for the ap-
proval and construction of the rail components of the 
project. Other preliminary works also to start in No-
vember involving fencing and tree removal.  Olympic 
Highway re-alignment road works will commence in 
January. Council also resolved to accept a proposal 
from Riverina Water for the construction of 1.1km of 

300 mm water main to commence during November.   

Council accepted a tender in the amount of 
$167,685 (excl GST) from Hurst Earthmoving to un-
dertake kerb and drainage works in Hume Street, 

Holbrook. 

Council accepted a tender in the amount of 
$165,900 (excl GST) from AP Delaney & Co to under-
take kerb, drainage and associated roadworks in Mar-

ket Street, Walla Walla.   

Council has appointed NSW Electoral Commission 
to conduct the next local government election timed for 

Saturday 12 September 2020.   

The next Council meeting will be held on 20 No-

vember at Henty.  

Meeting agendas and minutes are available for viewing 
at any time on Council’s website or in person at any 
Greater Hume Customer Service Office. 
 

Cr Heather Wilton      

Mayor                                  
greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 
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Ph: 6025 9260 
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SEASON TICKETS ON SALE NOW 
 

Jindera Swimming Pool Opening Hours and  
Admission Fees 2019/2020  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 All season ticket prices will be discounted by 50% if purchased after 17 January 2020.  
 

Contact the Swimming Pool Manager for Pool Inflatable dates and times.  
 

Jindera (phone 6026 3900)  
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Morning swims at Jindera  

6:00 am to 7:00 am Tuesday to Friday  
(December to February).  

 
 

All pools are closed on  
25 December 2019 (Christmas Day).  

Start Date End Date Monday to Thursday  Friday to Saturday Sunday  

Sat 09/11/2019  Sun 15/12/2019 2:00 - 7:00  2:00 - 8:00  2:00 - 7:00 Closed Mondays 

Mon 16/12/2019 Sun 26/1/2020 1:00 - 7:00 2:00 - 8:00 2:00 - 7:00 Open 7 days 

Mon 27/1/2020 Sun 08/3/2020 2:00 - 7:00 2:00 - 8:00 2:00 - 7:00 Closed Mondays  

Season Tickets    Daily Admission Prices  

can be purchased from Jindera Customer Service Centre & used at all of Council’s pools      

Family 2 nominated Adults & Children 18 yrs & under $160.00 Adult $3.50 

Single Adult  1 Adult only $90.00 Children, Students & Pensioners $2.50 

Pension Family 2 Adults Eligible for Pension & Children 18 yrs & under $110.00 Spectators & School Events $1.50 

Pension Single OR Child 1 Adult Pensioner OR Child 18 yrs & under $50.00   
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This voluntary committee is made up of members of the user groups plus the three schools and a council 

representative. If you want to make any suggestions please feel free to contact Mary-Lynne Hayes 

(Chairperson) at the Jindera PO or ring Jenny O’Neill (Sec/Treasurer) ph: 0438263417 
 

SKATE PARK UPDATE 

As most of you would have noticed the new 

skatepark is up and running. It is very pleasing 
to see how well patronised it is and especially 

looking at the wide age range who are there. 

Thank you to those users who are keeping the 
area tidy by not dropping rubbish everywhere or 

picking it up when they see it. 

There is more work to be done in the next cou-

ple of weeks ie; the toilet will be operational, 
seats, shelter and tables will be erected. 
 

Official Opening      SAVE THE DATE!!!! 

This will take place on Sunday Dec 8th. More 

information will be provided closer to that 

weekend. 

 

PRIMITIVE CAMPING/ DOG OFF LEASH 

AREA 

Our Rec. Reserve is very popular with caravan-

ners who spend money in our village and support the local businesses. Now that the skate park is open 

and the three signs that are up listing the conditions of use contradict each other in relation to dogs being 

off leash, the committee will be discussing with Council possible solutions to the problem. We will keep 
you updated via the Jindera Facebook page and the December Jindera News.  

JINDERA RECREATION RESERVE COMMITTEE 
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Greater Hume Shire  

Solar Plant Awareness Group 
Residents  

There are prime agricultural land areas in 
Greater Hume Shire that are being targeted for 
four proposed large-scale solar plants, on farm-
land that generate a high gross value of agricul-
tural productivity in our shire. The solar plants 
are planned with two on the outskirts of Jindera 
(Glenellen), one at Walla Walla and Culcairn, 
they have a minimum size collectively of 
2739ha or 6768 acres, and all dwarf the town-
ships nearby.   
We are not against solar renewable energy, and 
we recognise the importance of renewables for 
our future generations, we need better planning 
to avoid conflict of land usage and investing in 
infrastructure that uses areas not as productive 
and offering those landowners an opportunity 
to earn an income on their lands. 

The Jindera Solar Plant (519ha) Environment 
Impact Statement has now come on Public Ex-
hibition from 16 October until the 13 November 
giving residents the opportunity to have their 
say with a submission by either online or by 
post. On the 7 November there will also be an 
opportunity to attend the Jindera Hub with the 
NSW Department of Planning and Environ-
ment so please attend for further information 
concerning this proposal.  
We recognise the importance of solar but Prime 
agricultural land is equally as important and 
should be protected when locating these pro-
p o s e d  s o l a r  p l a n t s .  h t t p : / /
www.planningporta l.nsw.gov.au/major -
projects/project/9811 
 

Thank you Karen Hanel  

http://www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-projects/project/9811
http://www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-projects/project/9811
http://www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-projects/project/9811


 

November 2019—edition 261                                                                                                       Page  21 

— CONTACT US TO MAKE AN APPOINTMENT — 

We are a firm of Chartered Accountants who provide quality  
Taxation, Accounting and Business Management Services. 

Both Mark and Terri have many year’s experience in public accounting and taxation  

affairs for a broad range of clients in business, including Self-Managed Super Funds. 

Office: 621 Macauley Street, (Cnr: Guinea and Macauley Sts) Albury, NSW 2640. 

Postal Address: P.O. Box 721, Albury, NSW 2640. 

Email: terri@bjan.com.au or mark@bjan.com.au Visit our Website for further information at www.bjan.com.au  

mailto:terri@bjan.com.au
mailto:mark@bjan.com.au
http://www.bjan.com.au
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TRADING HOURS 

 

 

 

 
 

Orders will be taken up to 15mins  

before closing time 

WED 

THUR 

FRI 

SAT 

SUN 

5.00 - 8.00PM 

5.00 - 8.30PM 

5.00 - 9.00PM 

5.00 - 9.00PM 

5.00 - 8.00PM 
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JINDERA ANGLER’S CLUB Inc. 
The September weigh in 
was extremely well at-

tended however the re-
sults were a tad ordinary 
with a record number of 

donuts handed out for fishing without troubling the 
scorers. 
 

Wayne Polley and super crew fished hard down the 

river however only managed several Carp, Zol Peli 
won the biggest bag with 2 small redfin, Lazlo snared 
a nice size yellowbelly. 
 

Junior Josh Bradbury weighed his 1st fish in with our 
club, a very nice yellowbelly 47cm long. 
 

We also had the privilege of assisting Sandra Moll 
with the catering of the Moll Clearing sale and the 
anglers were kept very busy keeping the bacon and 

egg rolls, hamburgers and snags and drinks up to the 
large crowd. 
 

The anglers club also welcomes new members the 
Bradbury clan, Shane, Christine, Ben and Josh, 
Wayne Polley and mates Daniel McIntosh and Paul 
as well as Kevin Young and his family. 
 

At the time of writing the anglers club will also be 
spending a full day at Bunnings with the proceeds go-

ing toward $2,000 worth of cod fingerlings being re-
leased at the 12 mile reserve on the Murray river in 
December.  
 

Our last outing and closed fishing competition was 
held at Blowering Dam on the weekend of 18t, 19th 
and 20th October, 15 anglers and 6 boats worked really 

hard in very windy conditions. 
 

Possibly in hindsight sleeping during the day and fish-

ing all night as land based anglers would have seen 
greater rewards as locals who fished all night were 
rewarded with some magnificent metre plus cod and 

yellowbelly. 

 

Kerrie Lynch won the ladies trophy for best fish a nice 

48cm yellowbelly caught on the troll with a 20cm imi-
tation brown trout, Lazslo Pelinee won the biggest 
fish with a nice 40cm reddie and brother Zol got best 
bag with 2 nice redfin 33 and 37cm with a catch and 

release cod of 55.15 cod. 
 

Despite a lack of fish weighed in the scenery, birds 

and wildlife was magic, the campfire terrific and all 
who attended had a great weekend.  
      

Next fishing comp will be an open comp on the week-
end 15th, 16th and 17th November, commencing at 5pm 
Friday with the weigh in at our clubhouse at 5pm on 
Sunday 17th Nov. 
 

SAVE THE DATE   

Christmas Comp and Christmas Party, commencing 
Friday night, 6th December from 5pm with the weigh 

in at the clubhouse at 2pm on Sunday, 8th December. 
 

A Gourmet Christmas luncheon/Dinner will follow 

the weigh in at 2.30pm. 
 
Next club meeting will be in December (possibly 2nd 

Friday, 13th December) depending on Jindera Christ-
mas Carol catering. 
 

Tight lines! … 

... remember the fisher who fishes longest 
doesn’t necessarily get the fish ………. or not. 

 

New members information/orientation/Induction  

free drink and snacks night is on 

Friday 22nd November, from 5.30pm.  
 

We will reveal all the Anglers Club workings, rules 
and everything you need to know as to how to get the 
best from your local angling club. 

Bring a friend the more the merrier! 

                                               Jindera Anglers preparing to tackle the fish at Blowering Dam 
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NSW Nationals Senator Perin Davey says the Govern-
ment has responded to concerns that farmers and inves-
tors who lease agricultural land would be hit by new 
taxes through proposed changes to federal income tax 

assessment legislation.  

The Treasury Laws Amendment (2019 Tax Integrity and 

Other Measures No. 1) Bill 2019 proposed to change tax 

deductions applicable to vacant land to prevent land 
banking and encourage development of housing, but 
Senator Davey raised concerns that agricultural land 

will be caught in the definition of vacant land.  

“When I took on this role, I made a commitment that I 
would look at all legislation through the lens of regional 
NSW, which is something we in the Nationals do, day 

in and day out,” Senator Davey said.  

“This legislation as originally drafted was a classic case 
of a law written with good intent, but failed to identify 

the unintended consequences on regional Australians.  

Senator Davey said there are many farmers who lease 
all or part of their farmland either through lease farming 
arrangements or as part of their business succession 

planning.  

“Without the clear legal exemptions there was too 
much of a grey area to satisfy me. I had received differ-
ent advice from stakeholders and that is not a good 
enough assurance for the farmers and farming families 

that I represent,” she said.  

“I am pleased the responsible minister, Assistant Treas-
urer Michael Sukkar MP, responded to my concerns 
and we now have amendments to specifically exempt 
land used for primary production or land leased to carry 

on a business.  

“This is a win for farmers who can continue to lease 
their land and legitimately claim costs of holding that 

land as a tax deduction.”  

Farms exempt from tax amendment says Senator Perin Davey  

Blowering Comp winners, Peli and Peli with a couple of nice reddies 

Shammie and Paul  

discussing tactics  

around the fire  

Kerry Lynch with her quality yellow belly caught at Blowering  

Josh Bradbury with a good yellas caught last 

comp at the weir  
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Presentation Night is on Friday, 8th November 2019 

Commencing at 7.30pm with a gourmet Roast Din-

ner prepared by renowned international Chef Phil-
lipee, this will be followed by the official club 

presentation of our champion golfers trophies for 

the 2019 season.  

All members and Friends are most welcome and 
bookings may be made to Judy Gray on 

0418617385 or David Gray on 0427808395 or any 

committee person. 
 

The ladies have had their Annual General Meeting 
and we would like to congratulate this years office 

bearers, Elizabeth Hehir - President, Virginia Ebert 

- Vice President, Sandra Kilo -Secretary/treasurer, 

Heather Chaston - Captain and Roz McMillan - 
handicapper. 

We wish all the ladies a successful 2020. 
 

Apology must be extended also to Vets 2019 

Champion, Frank Shannon who was not recog-
nized in previous news. This is two years in a row 

for Frank so we wish him luck in 2020 getting his 

hattrick of victories. 

FRIDAY NIGHT 9 HOLE CHOOK RUN  

Is on every Friday Night with a 4.30 to 5.30 tee off,  
this is a great 9 hole, very social hit and suitable for  

all levels of golfers.  

Visitors and non or thinking about playing golf are  
most welcome. 

VETS GOLF 

Vets golf is played every Wednesday morning with 

a 9 hole comp, tee off time 8.30 for 9.00am.  

You don’t have to be a golfer or old to play & 
women & beginners are most welcome to play the 

9 hole event. 

PENNANT GOLF 

Jindera is playing in the Murray District Golf Asso-

ciation Handicap Section of the Summer Pennant 
Comp. Whilst wins have been allusive, the golfers 

representing Jindera are doing themselves and the 

club proud, results a 5-0 loss to Thurgoona, we 
were a little underprepared for that match, however 

we narrowly lost to Howlong 2 to 1 with 2 draws, 

and again narrow loss to Culcairn 3-2. Best players 

have been Bob Sheeran and Brenton Polkinghorne. 
Jindera will be hosting the next round on Sunday, 

3rd November. 

Working bee will be held on Saturday, 2nd Novem-

ber, to prepare the course for the Pennant Event, 
hopefully we will have some rain in the mean time 

as the course is really looking for a good drink of 

water. 
 

Results 
Sunday, 6th October, official Closing Day, winners 
were D. Klein and R. Smithenbecker 63 ¾, runner 

up Roz and Craig McMillan 66 ¼ and 3rd was Pe-

ter and Sandra Kilo 66 ¾ 
 

13th October, stableford winner P. Kilo 68 c/b to B. 
Sheerans 68, balls A. Melbourne 73, D. Gray73 

20th October, stableford winner G. Schilg 36, K. 

Garfeild 34, V. Ebert 32, A, Melbourne 30 NTP 
18TH K. Garfield 
 

Chook Run Results  29/9 winner G. Schilg 14 c/b,  

r/up C. McMillan 14 
 

5th October, winner T. Freeman 21, r/up G. Kent 

20, A. Melbourne 15, B. Sheerans 17, D. Klein 15, 

G. Schilg 15 c/b, N. Brand 15 
 

11th October, winner A. Melbourne 20, R/UP B. 

Sheerans 17, balls G. Schilg 16, C. McMillan 16 

and J. Metcalf 14,  
 

18th October, winner  P. Mainwaring 19, r/up D. 

Gray 17, balls D. Briggs 16, G. Schilg15, D. Klein 
15 and L. Cameron 14 
 

VETS RESULTS 

 2nd October, 3 ball ambrose, winner B. Sheerans, 
G. Witterveen and S. Duffield  28.9 r/up P. Chas-

ton, B. Hill and M. Pearsall 32 
 

9th October, 3 ball better ball stableford  winners D. 

Singlton, D. Rixon and W. McEvoy 39, r/up D. 

Castles, I. Dunn and P. Chaston 38 
 

16th October, stableford I. Dunn 21 (sin bin) winner 
B. Barnes 19, r/up B. Sheerans 17 
 

 23rd October, STABLEFORD Winner, Bob 

Sheerans 21 c/b D. Gray 21, balls J. Todd 20 
 

Bob Sheerans, Dave Gray is being watched by the 

handicapper and the sin binner. 
 

Happy Hitting 
 
 

Like to have a hit of golf……don’t be shy… 

...Jindera Golf Course is looking for players … 

….get up there,  

invite a friend or two and have a hit.   

 

Green Fees are still only $10 a round. 

 

The Golf course is also open for social events,  

phone Daryl for further information 0409537452 
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Bob Smith looks on as Mark Pearsal puts for  

par in the vets comp  

David Briggs putting for birdie after attaining nearest the 

pin on the 9th hole in the Wednesday vets comp.  

see your 

ad here 
 

12 x 9 cm  

Contact Jindera News 

for pricing and  

more info  

jinderanews@ 

ruralcarelink.org.au 
 

Support YOUR  

Local Business 
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BUY LOCAL 
 

BUYING LOCAL MEANS LOCAL JOBS. 

and keeps our town alive. 

 

BE LOCAL— THINK LOCAL—BUY LOCAL. 

0448 004  706 


